March 28, 1946 Mr. Willis J. Stetson Department of Athletics and Physical Education Swarthmore College. Swarthmore, Pennsylvania Dear Bill: Thanks very much for your congratulations on our Big Six Championship. We did have a pretty fine team, as you stated, but not quite fine enough to topple the Aggies from Oklahoma. We are looking forward to a possibly even greater season next year. It was fine to hear of your activities again and to know that you are now working full time at Swarthmore. From your description of your job, it does sound as if you will be completely occupied for a considerable length of time. I trust that hext year your basketball season will be more of a success; however, from what you said, I see no reason for feeling bad about this year's record. The family here is doing fine. For the past week we have had a representative from nearly all of our childrens' homes with us. Mitt and Isabelle were in for the Oklahoma A & M game and, of course, Jane and

The family here is doing fine. For the past week we have had a representative from nearly all of our childrens' homes with us. Mitt and Isabelle were in for the Oklahoma A & M game and, of course, Jane and her husband were with us also. Eleanor arrived the latter part of the week and Bob's wife was in also, during the week. Bob is in the Navy in the capacity of a Lieutenant (j.g.) and has no idea of when he will be out because of the, more or less, permanent status of the medical men. Mitt is, also, still in the Navy serving now in St. Louis, but he expects to be out by early summer.

May I congratulate you on your newest child, Sara Jean. It was mighty fine to hear about her, even though the announcement came a little delayed.

Best wishes for your continued success and with kind regards to your family, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.